A Message from the Dean

The four graduate programs in the School of Engineering – master of science degrees in Management of Technology (MSMOT), in Software Engineering (MSSE), in Electrical and Computer Engineering (MSECE), and in Mechanical Engineering (MSME) – are driven by the needs of the School’s constituencies, the students and their employers, who establish multifaceted requirements for current knowledge and skills at the workplace. In further response to workplace needs, the School has instituted a five-year dual degree BS/MS program in Software Engineering, which is meant to serve as a fast track to completing the master’s degree in this discipline. Both degrees, the bachelor’s degree and the master’s degree in Software Engineering, will be awarded at the end of the five-year course of study. Hence, the engineering programs are inherently dynamic and responsive to industry and business. Their capacity to change, and so remain current, originates with the faculty in the School of Engineering who are leading-edge professionals in their areas of expertise and in instruction and mentoring. It is also prompted by the administration team, which is entrepreneurial in delivering graduate education and in maintaining close contacts and open lines of communication with the industry and business sectors that are the main beneficiaries of the School’s graduates. 

Located in Fairfield County, Fairfield University is in the middle of a high-density concentration of hardware and software industries and businesses; nearly 40 Fortune 500 companies are headquartered within 50 miles of the campus. This environment provides opportunities for studies of real-world problems in courses and in the capstone professional project required by the graduate programs, and for advancement and employment of Fairfield graduates. The degree to which established learning goals and program objectives are achieved by our students is measured through the Assessment and Continuous Quality Improvement process (ACQIP) – a three-year cycle of outcomes assessment and quality management – that is in effect in the School of Engineering. ACQIP embodies the philosophical and operational principles that are the foundation for the high quality of graduate and undergraduate engineering education at Fairfield University. This paradigm makes it possible for the School to continue satisfying graduate students’ educational expectations.

The Management of Technology program is offered in conjunction with the AACSB-accredited MBA program in the Charles F. Dolan School of Business. Several of its courses are derived from the MBA program. Our various programs offer many opportunities for our students to pursue their special interests and grow professionally and personally.

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all who choose to enter the exciting adventure of graduate education in the School of Engineering at Fairfield University.
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